DOE has been aware of the hazard of red oil for some time. For further information, the following two articles
from 1994 report on the hazard of red oil at DOE:

"Synthesis and Energetic Content of Red Oil," J.G. Watkins, P.L. Gordon, and C.S. O'Dell, J.Haz.Mat.
(Amsterdam), 39, 69 (1994).

"Investigation of Red Oil Decomposition by Simulated Hanford Tank Wastes," J.G. Watkins, P.L. Gordon, and
C.S. O'Dell, J.Haz.Mat.(Amsterdam), 39, 87 (1994).




